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    I continued in my search to understand death, and asked to experience it in 
spite of deep, powerful negative feelings that were dragging along. I moved into 
death and past it. It was very simple, like passing a barrier and nothing had 
changed. I was still the same me in a new set of circumstances, not much different 
than breakfast is now over, what do I do I was very aware of the continuity of 
myself and the eternity of existence. Yet I did not experience the wonderful bliss 
and euphoria of the rebirth experience I was hoping for, but was still aware of 
heavy negative feelings, in spite of the elation of discovering the simplicity of 
death. I continued to study death to see what it was. I saw that death is whatever 
we are most afraid of, the most reluctant to confront. I wondered what my own 
deepest fear was, having already run through quite a bit of fear. I found myself 
becoming my mother, about to give birth, and I was scared shitless. Not only was 
there the fear of facing the physical pain and agony, but I was aware of all of my 
deficiencies and shortcomings which would prevent this offspring from amounting to 
anything. The offspring was me. Yet despite all my fears and feeling of 
hopelessness in the situation, some power beyond took over and made it all proceed 
and work quite satisfactorily. It seemed that I picked up an enormous amount of 
fear from my mother in this incident. For years I have felt that my mother did 
something terrible to me in childbirth and always tried to make it up to me, but 
this is the first clue I've had as to what it might be.
    It was new about 11:30 A.M., and I shared some of this with Peggy, and felt 
like sitting up a while. I put on music, Borodin's quartet, and looked out of the 
window. I asked to see beauty, and it began tn develop all around me outside. I 
realized that beauty could appear only with love, and that you could not force it, 
which was a wonderful thing, otherwise we would destroy it, I looked out and saw 
the unseen worlds were sealed off by a mechanism that I had forged, but by my 
loving the walls opened and the beauty appeared. I was caught up in ecstatic 
beauty, the music was profoundly beautiful, and I felt the brilliant love of the 
celestial world. This was a fabulous experience which I enjoyed for about 15 
minutes. Then my attention broke, and when I came back and tried to recreate it, I 
felt a great emptiness inside. I found this very disappointing, that I could not 
make it reappear, but knew somehow I had stopped loving, and needed to learn how to 
once more release love.
    I decided to go outside. Although it was bright and sunny, it was quite cold, 
the ground still much covered with snow, and I dressed quite warm. It was wonderful 
outside, and the brilliant white and clearness of the snow was breathtaking. I felt 
lonely for our friends in the Bay Area and wondered about my motives in coming out 
here. I looked at the mountains, and wondered where the Presence was that I had 
come to find. I began to relax and open up, and the power and energy began to come 
over me. It was fabulously beautiful outside, and I began to learn of the kind of 
surrender that was necessary to be by the cosmic beauty. At times I could feel the 
central source of power within me, and it seemed necessary that I take that power, 
turn it on and consciously flow it to all around me. This would be enormously 
satisfying and fulfilling, and would flow away all the residuals of negative 
feeling I was experiencing inside. Yet if I kept at it too long, or tried too hard, 
I would begin to feel drained and empty. The secret was always genuine love, and it 
had to be genuine, not an imposed effort. I felt the wonder of love, and wondered 
how to develop it further. It seemed that one had to first desire it, then pray for 
it, and then surrender and let it happen. One dynamic that grew stronger and 
stronger during the day was shutting off the rational mind and intention and 
letting something deep inside take over. This felt more and more wonderful, and 
brought a great feeling of peace.


